Great Basin College
Student Government Association
Minutes
12:30 P.M. August 31st, 2012
Battle Mountain – GBC BM 4
Elko – SGA Meeting Room CSL
Ely – GBC 114
Pahrump – PVC 115
Winnemucca- GBC 108
I. Call to Order: 12:36 PM
II. Roll Call

Executive Board

Alex Porter, President



Present
Isaac Duran, Vice President


Excused
Grace Blair, Secretary



Excused
Adriana Mendez, Student Advocate

Present
Battle Mountain Senator

Danielle Powell




Present
Elko Senators

Janet Correa




Present
Ely Senator

Peggy Drain




Present
Pahrump Senators

Shannon Hadfield




Unexcused
Winnemucca Senators

Lacy Villarreal                                                      Present
Yezenia Poulsen




Present
III. Introduction of Guests                                                 
                        Information
Elko: Director of Safety and Security Pat Anderson, Chief Business Officer Sonja Sibert, Lindsey Stokes, President Dr. Mark Curtis, Juan James, Cody Morgan, Chris Willis
IV. Approval of Agenda






Information / Action

A. Senator Villarreal moved to approve the agenda for August 31st, 2012. Senator Powell seconded. 
DISCUSSION: Item V, section A, date changed from August 17th, 2012, to August 24th, 2012. Item F, reworded to state “… on the Winnemucca Center for the 2012 Fall Semester.” Motion passes unanimously. 
V. Approval of Minutes






Information / Action

A. Senator Powell moved to approve the minutes for August 24th, 2012. Senator Correa seconded. 
DISCUSSION: None. Motion passes unanimously. 

B. Senator Drain moved to approve the correction to July 27th, 2012 Minutes. Senator Correa seconded. 
DISCUSSION: Item K, dates changed to September 4th- September 7th, 2012. Motion passes unanimously.
VI. 
President’s Report 






Information / Action
President Porter reported on the following:
· He said that he and a group of faculty and staff, including President Curtis, were able to tour the campus with Governor Brian Sandoval this morning. He believes it was an eye-opening experience for Governor Sandoval as he has been on the campus before, but has never been in any of the buildings. He said that as they walked, he was able to talk about the funding formula, budgeting, and NSHE allocations. 
· He will not be at next Friday’s meeting due to his attendance at the Board of Regents meetings in Reno. Vice President Duran will preside in his absence. 

· He said that he is excited for next week and hopes that all of the other campuses have successful events. 
· He said he hopes everyone had a good first week. The Elko campus was rather hectic. He said that they are still handing out SGA applications and he is excited to see what Elections Week brings. 
VII. Vice President’s Report





Information
Vice President Duran reported on the following: (Due to Vice President Duran’s absence, President Porter read his report.)
· Vice President Duran said that he and the rest of the Executive Board have been working hard promoting Welcome Back Week and he is hoping for a big turn out to all of the events. He hopes everyone else has good attendance as well. 
· In regards to Welcome Back Week, he said that everything has stayed the same. As a refresher, Tuesday will be the Student Social Luncheon, catered by Port of Subs, Wednesday will be “The Avengers” moved night, with movie posters to be raffled off, and Thursday, “The Amazing Race.” Originally it was planned to have students go to businesses that support GBC and offer student discounts to get merchandise, but due to the lack of responses, it has been modified so that each team of two gets three missions to complete. After completing those first three missions, they return to campus for three more. There are 12 missions in total, with three bonus missions for those teams that finish all 12 and have extra time within the two hour time frame. The team with the most points at the end will win a cash prize, with prizes available to 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place teams. Friday completes the Welcome Back Week with beach volleyball on the newly refurbished outdoor volleyball court. 
· He said that attendance at the first SOL meeting was a success. Fourteen people representing SNO, the ICE committee, Phi Theta Kappa, and students interested in starting clubs in graphic arts and general art. The idea of polling to change the day of movie nights and time to accommodate more people received high praise. Two interested senators joined him and the Executive Board at the meeting as well. 

· He said that Chris Willis was one of those potential senators present and that he thinks he would be a great addition to the SGA team. He said the whole Executive Board is looking forward to seeing what happens during Election Week. 

· He wished all Senators good luck in their upcoming events and said he was excited to see everyone on Friday. 
VIII. Treasury Report






Information / Action
None. 
IX.  
Student Advocate’s Report





Information
Student Advocate Mendez reported on the following:

· She said she hopes everyone has had a good first week. It has been busy on the Elko campus. Orientation was extremely successful on all campuses. Pahrump had record breaking numbers as well as special guests, President Curtis and Vice President of Student Services Lynn Mahlberg. In Elko alone, there were close to 180 students at Orientation. 
· She said that she and the Executive Board were able to meet and speak to Governor Sandoval during his tour. The SGA offices were his last stop in the tour and he was able to stop and talk to the Executive Board and that she thinks he was very appreciative of the comments they made. 
X. Center Reports







Information

A. Battle Mountain
· Senator Powell said that she is excited for Welcome Back Week and that things in Battle Mountain have been hectic this last week as well. She is having a Backpack Drawing during Welcome Back Week for students. 
B. Ely
· Senator Drain said there were 19 students at Orientation, which was a large number for that campus. She gave out food, water, and prizes and she hasn’t had any responses to the movie polls yet, but will continue to push them and get student feedback. She has also put up posters around the Ely campus for new students that say “Ask for help” to encourage them to seek out any help they may need with classes or otherwise on campus. 
C. Pahrump
· None.
D. Winnemucca
· Senator Villarreal and Senator Poulsen said they are ready for Welcome Back Week. They have put out polls for the movie nights and there has been a good response to them so far. 
XI. Committee Reports






Information / Action

A. Facilities- August 31st, 2012: $17.25
B. Elko Senator Report- Senator Correa said she and the Executive Board introduced themselves and SGA at Orientation and she and President Porter lead their own campus tour. She said that there was a good interest in senator positions and that they ran out of pizza because there were so many students. 
XII. Unfinished Business





            Information / Action
None. 
XIII. New Business






            Information / Action

A. President Curtis Introduction





   Information

President Curtis will introduce himself to the SGA officers as the President of Great Basin College.

DISCUSSION: President Curtis said he really admires what SGA is doing. His previous campus’ SGA died from lack of interest and he is heartened by the activities that this campus’ SGA is doing. He thinks that student engagement and the activities SGA puts on are very important for students to be able to take a break from their studies and relax. He said that the relationships and memories made in SGA will be lifelong. He said he is here to support SGA in any way he can. He is also a community college graduate and said that his two years there were the most important and informative years of his life thus far. He also said that his attendance to that college changed his life and put him on a good path, with a solid foundation for his future. He said he has an open door policy and that he is never too busy to speak to faculty, students, or staff. If he is traveling or in a meeting, which he will be doing quite of bit of over the next six weeks, that his assistant will be happy to give anyone his phone number and set up a private meeting to talk to him. He said he plans to be in each center at least once a semester, hopefully more with all of the traveling he will be doing. He looks forward to meeting all of the other Senators during his visits. 
B. Handbook Revision, Possession of Weapons on NSHE Property
  Information

Director of Safety and Security, Pat Anderson, will explain the handbook revision, Possession of Weapons on NSHE Property, which is a topic scheduled for the Regents meeting on September 6th – 7th.
DISCUSSION: She said that as President Porter anticipated, this has become a hot topic, and it is included in the Board of Regents agenda for next week’s meeting. This revision does not change any of the already established statutes and is simply meant as a clarification and unification among campuses. Under this revision, all campus security departments and Presidents will be informed of anyone that is given permission to carry a weapon on the campus. This creates a unified system as to how the Presidents across the state would approve a firearm on their campus. She and President Curtis discussed this revision and how he would go about contacting and leveling with his counterparts around the system. This is system-wide agreement between the legal offices of NSHE, campus police and security chiefs, and the Presidents across the state. It gives more definition to the policy and provides some guidelines for the President as to when or when not or what he can do to verify the person applying for approval is an intelligent and non-threatening candidate before approval. She said if anyone has any questions, email or call her. She will do her best to answer them in a timely manner and as best as she can. 
C. Battle Mountain Welcome Back Week



Information/ Action
Senator Poulsen moved to approve Senator Powell requests a cap of $80.00 to purchase supplies and prizes for Welcome Back Week to be held at the Battle Mountain Center on September 3rd – 7th, 2012. Senator Correa seconded. 
DISCUSSION: Senator Powell said that this money will be used for the Backpack Drawing, filled with school supplies such as: pencils, pens, notebooks, folders, and a calculator. She will have a jar for students to put their name in and at the end of the week, she will draw and name and they will get the backpack. She will be using the leftover food from Orientation for Welcome Back Week. Motion passes unanimously.

D. Ely Welcome Back Week





Information/ Action
Senator Powell moved to approve Senator Drain requests a cap of $150.00 to purchase supplies, snacks, and prizes for Welcome Back Week to be held at the Ely Center on September 4th – 7th, 2012. Senator Villarreal seconded. 
DISCUSSION: Senator Drain said that the money will be used to purchase snacks and prizes for Welcome Back Week. The prizes will be given out via drawing. Motion passes unanimously.
E. Winnemucca Activity Supplies




Information/ Action
Senator Correa moved to approve Senator Poulsen requests a cap of $150.00 to purchase raffle and drawing supplies, snacks, and prizes for the 2012 Fall Semester at the Winnemucca Center. Senator Powell seconded. 
DISCUSSION: Senator Poulsen said that she will be placing a jar with candy in the hallway where students will guess how many pieces of candy are in the jar. She said they plan on doing it at least twice a month after this month. Motion passes unanimously. 
F. Winnemucca Art Supplies





Information/ Action
Senator Drain moved to approve Senator Villarreal requests a cap of $250.00 to purchase art supplies to replenish the art supplies for SGA on the Winnemucca Center for the 2012 Fall Semester. Senator Powell seconded. 
DISCUSSION: Senator Villarreal said that the money will be used to purchase paper and supplies for the SGA student bulletin boards. Motion passes unanimously.
XIV.
Public Comment







Information

· Chief Business Officer Sonja Sibert said that regarding D.P.O.s, food and non-food items must be separated because they are put on two different accounts. Food items are put on the host account, while non-food items go to the student activities account. This is a result of the student housing audit, and in subsequent discussions, the internal auditors said SGA should follow the same protocol. She said that they have officially signed a contract with the vendor for the cafeteria. The grand opening is planned for September 24th, and a potential director and chef will be touring the facility next Tuesday. She said that they have planned for the students, faculty, and staff to name the cafeteria. During Elections Week in Elko, she said that they will join with SGA to have a separate suggestion box for possible names. President Porter said that SGA could make the suggestion portion a part of the voting ballots. They will not be available for catering probably until the first week of October. 
· Senator Poulsen asked what the funding formula was proposing so far. President Curtis said that for many years, GBC has been given the “Rural Factor” which gives it more funding than other colleges. This year, there was a dispute over this allocation of funds, which has been brewing for a while. There are two funding formula’s out right now. One has been approved by the Board of Regents and the other by a Legislative Subcommittee that met on Wednesday to discuss other options for the funding formula. What will happen over the next few months is a quiet period for colleges to decide what to do and “plan for the worst, but hope for the best.” The result of the final funding formula will not take effect until June of 2013. Senator Poulsen asked if there would be a point where one of the outlying campuses may be closed. President Curtis said that as long as he is President of GBC, no campus will be shut down. He said that he doesn’t believe in dropping one to stay alive. He thinks the best strategy is to stick together and lean out certain areas, but never cut anyone out. He said that if they need to close a program, the students enrolled in the program will be able to finish out the program. Senator Poulsen asked if there was anything students could do. President Curtis said that if the situation got really bad, he would call for students to write testimonials on why their campus is important to them and how it affects their lives. If the legislature wanted to hear directly from students, he would take a representative from each campus to speak and share testimonies about their campuses. 
ADJOURNED: 1:29 PM
DATE: _____________________________

SGA PRESIDENT: ____________________________________________________________
